
From: Misty Bearden
To: Benton Public Comment
Subject: Coffin Butte CUP testimony
Date: Tuesday, May 6, 2025 12:56:45 PM
Attachments: image001.png

CB CUP testimony Misty Bearden.docx

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,
Please see the attached letter for submittal of testimony for Coffin Butte.
 
Misty Bearden
Office Supervisor
Thompson’s Sanitary Service, Inc.
7450 NE Avery | PO Box 643 | Newport, OR 97365
Phone: 541.265.7249 | Fax 541-265-3034

 
Download our mobile app to access your service days, service alerts,
Waste Wizard, schedule a bulky item pickup, or pay your bill online:

 

 

mailto:misty@thompsonsanitary.com
mailto:PublicComment@bentoncountyor.gov
https://www.thompsonsanitary.com/
https://apps.apple.com/app/id1470117841
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.thompsonsanitary.recollect.waste


Misty Bearden 
1431 NE Yaquina Heights Dr, Newport OR 97365 

5/6/2025 
 
Commissioners, 
 
My name is Misty Bearden, and I am an employee of Thompson’s Sanitary Service in Newport, Oregon.  
As a member of the waste industry, I am in a unique position to have a good understanding of how the 
closure of Coffin Butte landfill will impact my customers.  I encourage you to grant Republic’s 
application for expansion.  Below are some of the reasons I support the expansion: 
 
Choose some of these, or expand on them if you wish… 
 

• The landfill is an essential resource in our ability to be responsible for our own waste 
• Hauling the waste to a landfill further away doesn’t fix the problem, it just makes people in 

another part of Oregon deal with our trash 
• The trash we are talking about is our trash.  It’s yours, it’s mine, it’s all of ours together, and we 

should be the ones to deal with it responsibly 
• Republic has done an excellent job managing the landfill 
• DEQ has environmental oversight regarding the operations at Coffin Butte, so the landfill is 

already very highly regulated, which greatly limits any environmental impacts 
• Closing the landfill is not a way to responsibly manage our waste stream.  We should deal with 

our own trash the right way, and Republic is doing that 
• Collection customers will bear the burden of increased prices to cover increased hauling costs 
• Increased collection rates will have a significant impact to small businesses in my community 
• Hauling trash to another part of Oregon increases greenhouse gas output from the trucks that haul 

it, which pollutes the environment we are trying to protect 
• “Not in my backyard” is not an acceptable solution to managing the waste stream 

 
Thank you for your attention.  I strongly encourage you to vote to expand. 
 

Misty Bearden 


